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To:   Landmarks   Commision  
RE:   Detached   porch   at   14   N.   Prospect   Ave  
 
Hello,  
I   am   writing   a   letter   of   intent   in   order   to   obtain   permission   from   Landmarks   to   build   a   detached  
porch   in   our   backyard.   
 
The   mosquitos   have   made   it   very   uncomfortable   to   be   in   our   yard.    We   have   many   trees   and  
plants   (which   will   remain)   and   having   a   screened   porch   will   allow   us   to   enjoy   the   backyard.  
Many   of   our   neighbors   have   screened   porches   attached   to   their   house   already   and   seem   to  
enjoy   it   throughout   most   of   the   year.    We   could   not   find   a   way   to   attach   a   porch   and   not   lose   the  
integrity   and   beauty   of   our   historic   home.    So,   this   was   a   compromise.   
 
All   the   improvements   we   have   completed   in   the   25   years   since   we   moved   in   have   been  
consistent   with   maintaining   the   historic   value   and   beauty   of   this   neighborhood.    As   you   can   see  
in   the   drawings,   we   will   be   using   the   same   stucco   and   board   size   as   the   house   as   well   as   the  
corbels.    The   glass   will   match   the   existing   shape   windows.   
 
Thank   you   for   considering   our   request.   Zoning   and   building   inspection   have   already   approved  
our   plans   from   their   perspective.    I   promise   we   will   build   a   beautiful   structure   that   is   consistent  
with   the   historic   standards.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
Tamara   Schlessinger   and   Niraj   Nijhawan  
Owners   14   N.   Prospect   Ave.   Madison   WI   53726  
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